
Attention Pullers:
In this paper are 3 items for the 2024 Southeast WI Showdown and 2024 Racine County Fair.
Please read through this carefully, by registering you acknowledge and agree to the items
below. Any adjustments or changes to these policies will be announced.

The pre-registration process will be in use at both Racine County Ag Society pulls.
This will cover all non-sanctioned tractor classes and street diesel trucks.
Pre-registration may be completed via online form, or mailing in a paper registration sheet.
The online form is found on the fair website, under the Truck and Tractor Pull tab. Please
complete one form for each pulling vehicle. No entry fee is associated at the time of
pre-registration. Registration forms mailed to the fair office or completed online prior to June 1st,
2024 will be listed by driver name on an entrance sheet at gate 9 of the fairgrounds on the day
of the pull. FAIR REGISTRATION WILL OPEN THE DAY AFTER THE JUNE PULL!We will
have paper copies of the registration forms at the registration table.

Registered stock pullers will receive free admission for driver plus 1 crew member per pulling
vehicle. Other vehicle occupants must pay general fair admission, and will get a general
admission wristband. To complete registration, pullers will go to the stage to draw their number
and pay class entry fees, as usual.

Those pulling through a sanctioned organization (PI, BTPA, SCWTP) must present their
membership cards, and will receive free admission for Driver plus 2 crew members (3
individuals total). All other vehicle occupants must pay general fair admission, and must wear
the general admission wristband.

The driver plus crew member(s) will be receiving a special wristband. These bands will be
required to enter the hot pit/staging area. All spectators with general admission wristbands must
stay behind the barricades on either side of the announcers stage.

The second item is an adjustment to hitch sizing for all classes. Due to changes within the
rules for the sled rating organization, all pullers must have a hitch that is 3” wide by 4” long. The
hook will not fit in a hitch smaller than that, due to an extra safety tab being welded to the hook.
It is your responsibility to make sure your hitch is correct. There will be no refunds of entry fee
due to faulty hitches! This is also clearly noted in the rules document.

The third change (adjustment) is for all farm tractor classes, from 5500 NA to 12500
Enhanced. Due to changes in insurance, all non-sanction tractor classes at Racine County Ag
Society pulls will now be limited to 2800 RPM. We still require the RPM plug to run 2800.
Any spike over 2800 RPM will result in a disqualification. 2801 is a DQ. If you are checked
prior to pulling, and record a spike on the track of 2850 or less, we will recheck at the conclusion
of the class. If you recheck under 2800, you will not be disqualified.
Judges' Decisions are FINAL!

We would still encourage pullers to purchase the RPM Pickup kit from Fair Valley Performance,
although they will not be required this year. We will have a handheld teching device if there is no
plug on the tractor in question. These plug kits can be purchased from Fair Valley Performance
in Sauk City, WI. The plug kit is called “RPM Sensor Kit” and has a part number of 3316.


